
 
234-2023-6072 

January 24, 2024 

Nando Iannicca 
Regional Chair & CEO 
Regional Municipality of Peel 
nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca  

Dear Chair Iannicca: 

Earlier today, I sent a letter to the Chair of the Peel Region Transition Board (“transition 
board”) clarifying its renewed mandate focused on transitioning land use planning, water 
and wastewater (including stormwater), regional roads and waste management to the 
lower-tiers, on which you were copied. Further to this letter, I am writing to reaffirm my 
expectation that you and Region of Peel staff will continue to support the transition 
board in fulfilling their mandate and the government’s priority of advancing housing 
supply. This includes the sharing of information upon their request, in a timely manner.  

It is imperative that recommendations brought froward from the transition board for 
government consideration are well-informed, which can only be accomplished with the 
full cooperation and support of yourself and Peel regional staff. 

As a reminder, the Peel Regional Council, the Region of Peel and the three local 
municipalities all share a responsibility in ensuring that they conduct themselves in a 
manner that supports the mandate of the transition board and the direction of the 
government.   

I appreciate your assistance and support in the important work of the transition board.  

Sincerely, 

Hon. Paul Calandra 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  

c. Michael Klimuntowski, Chief of Staff, Municipal Affairs and Housing (MMAH) 

Martha Greenberg, Deputy Minister, MMAH 

 Caspar Hall, Assistant Deputy Minister, Local Government Division, MMAH 

Mariam Rashidi, Executive Director, Peel Region Transition Board, MMAH 

John Livey, Chair, Peel Region Transition Board 

Gary Kent, Chief Administrative Officer, Region of Peel   
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